BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT

Date: November 15, 2021
To: Board of Education
From: Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The Facilities Committee did not meet this month. The next meeting is scheduled for December
9 in the Unit Board Room.

Elementary School

Everything is progressing on schedule. The Schematic Design phase is near completion and
BLDD plans to present this to the Facilities Committee on December 9 for approval and then to
the full Board on December 20. | have attached an updated schedule from BLDD.

Easement

| am working with Ameren and GHR, the Engineering Firm for the project on trying to secure an
easement to the south of our property to allow us gas and sanitary access. As soon as we have
this, | will let everyone know. The electric will not be a problem as it is on our property.

Maintenance Grant
| still have not received confirmation that this has been approved but | do not see any reason
why we wouldn’t. As soon as we do, | will move forward with the exterior doors at the Jr. High.

Transportation

Buses

Recently | advertised for sealed bids for two of our buses. | didn’t get any offers. | had someone
offer us $3,000 for both of them. | was going to get $1,500 each on trade. | would recommend
that we take this and sale them. If we keep them around much longer we just take the risk of
them getting damaged or end up needing repairs to sale them in the spring.

Bus Evacuations
Bus evacuations will be complete tomorrow. | have the Elementary schools done and will finish
up the High School and Jr. High Tuesday the 16"



